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R.P  &  W.B.R.A.
Affiliated  Social  Activities

Tennis Club Hon. Secs.:
West Barnes Singers Hon. Sec.:

Pisces Membership Co-ordinator:

Raynes Park Bowling Club Hon. Sec.:
Merton Bowling Club Hon. Sec.:

Friends of Cannon Hill Common:

Friends of Sir Joseph Hood 
Memorial Playing Field:

Pavilion Social Club:

Motspur Park Horticultural Society:

Paddock Horticultural Society:

PHIL RYDER, (07958 360380). email: philip.ryder@blueyonder.co.uk
PENELOPE PRENDERGAST, 35 Netley Gdns, SM4 6JW. (8648 3987)
HARRY GREEN, 6 Thomas House, 20 Grange Road, 
                                                        Sutton SM2 6RS. (020 8661 0205)
J. GUINNARD, (07769 185297) email: jguinnard@hotmail.com
TINA SMITH, (07525 001496) email: tinasmith181@live.co.uk
CAROLYN HEATHCOTE, 166 Cherrywood Lane, 

Morden, SM4 4HQ (8395 6416)

CAROLINE VENTOM, 89 Marina Ave, New Malden, KT3 6NG.(8942 5605)
JILL TRUMAN, 020 8879 3525 & 
ANDREA HANNAN, 020 8540 0164, Email: andrea.hannan@sky.com
DIANNE WALKER, 27 Marina Ave, Motspur Park, KT3 6NE. 
email: dijohn2755@hotmail.com or motspurparkhorticulturalsoc@gmail.com
email: secretary@paddock-allotments.co.uk

DISPLAY ADVERTISEMENT RATES 
Eighth page .........................£20.00
Sixth page ............................£22.50
Quarter page .......................£30.00
Third page ...........................£37.50

5% discount for 6 month booking
10% discount for 12 month booking

Half page .............................£50.00
Full page ............................£100.00
Full page back cover .........£125.00
Enquiries to Dick Coleman  
020 8949 7593
advertising@rpwbresidents.org.uk
www.rpwbresidents.org.uk/advertising

Nadia Dhanani
BSC (Hons Podiatry) MCHS

Professional and friendly foot care 
service

In the convenience of your own home
07581 36 36 08

Chiropodist / Podiatrist HAVING A PARTY?
Community Hall for hire 

with facilities and parking
Motspur Park

Brand New Kitchen Facilities
Call Sally on

07834 521573
or email

admin@holycrossmotspurpark.org.uk
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CHAIRMAN’S 
COMMENT

RAYNES PARK VALE FOOTBALL 
CLUB

It may not be generally known that 
Raynes Park has its own football club, 
with a dedicated and well-maintained 
ground, complete with stands. This is 
next to Prince George’s Playing Fields 
which itself regularly hosts football 
matches at the weekend. 
On Saturday 11th August fans flocked to 
the ground to see the Club compete in 
the first Extra Preliminary Round of the 
FA Cup.   This was against Lingfield. 
The score was 3 -0 in favour of Raynes 
Park. Many congratulations!  They have 
now reached the Preliminary Round. 
The next step on the way to Wembley, 
as I write, is their match against Peace-
haven on Saturday 25th August. Fingers 
crossed!

AFC WIMBLEDON

While I am writing about football, who 
can forget when Wimbledon FC won the 
FA Cup in 1988?  After that, the team 
was “franchised” up to Milton Keynes, 
and out of the ashes AFC Wimbledon 
was re-born, entirely created by fans.  
This must be one of the most extraor-
dinary and heartwarming stories ever 
of local endeavour.
The Club has been promoted many 
times and has managed to retain its 
place in the First Division of the Football 
League. I saw them play Coventry in 
their first home fixture of the season, 

and the team looks good.  They aim 
to move back to Plough Lane next 
season, and the ground has already 
been cleared of the former Wimbledon 
Greyhound Stadium.  The new stadium 
will seat 11,000 in the first instance.  The 
site will also eventually have 604 new 
homes and retail space.  

EASTERN ELECTRICS FESTIVAL

A music festival held in Morden Park 
over the weekend of 4 and 5 August was 
so loud that residents as far away as 
this area were prevented from enjoying 
their leisure time due to the loud volume 
of the music.  The Wimbledon Guard-
ian reported that a resident of Raynes 
Park said that a relaxing weekend in his 
garden was spoilt by a “thumping bass” 
that went on until 10 pm on both days. 
The event was authorized by Merton 
Council and it apparently complied with 
all the required conditions.
It looks as if this is an annual event. 
Morden Park is in an area surrounded 
by residential housing. The Council 
should require in future that the sound 
levels are moderated, and that the event 
finishes earlier in the evening.

THE JUNCTION TAVERN IN RAYNES 
PARK

Older residents will remember when 
the Junction Tavern, near the station in 
Kingston Road, was a pub. When the 
pub closed, it was turned for a while into 
The Railhouse, but that venture ceased 
in 2011. Since then, there have been 
planning applications to turn the site 
into a hotel, but these have not been 
implemented.  
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✮ ✮ ✮

Now a planning application has been 
lodged to build nine flats there, but pre-
serving the lower section of the building, 
which has architectural features that are 
worthy of retention.

HARRIS ACADEMY WIMBLEDON

The new Harris Academy Wimbledon 
will open its doors this September at 
its temporary site in Whatley Avenue, 
off Martin Way. This is to cope with 
the extra 260 children who left primary 
school in Merton this year. 
The permanent home for the School will 
be a new school building in High Path 
in South Wimbledon. This is due for 
completion by September 2020.

John Elvidge

WISLEY FLOWER
SHOW

The Annual trip to Wisley 
Flower Show will be on

 FRIDAY 7th SEPTEMBER
with pickup points at:

Motspur Park
Opposite the Earl Beatty

@ 9.15 a.m. approx.

Station Approach 
Raynes Park @ 9.25 a.m.

Greenway bus stop, 
Grand Drive @ 9.35 a.m.

PLEASE NOTE THESE TIMES 
MAY HAVE TO BE CHANGED 

DUE TO ROADWORKS IN 
GRAND DRIVE

The Coach will leave Wisley at 
4.00 p.m.

The fare is £10.00 which 
includes entrance and driver’s tip.

Money to be paid with the 
booking please, giving your 

name, contact information and 
preferred pick-up point.

Cash or Cheques made 
payable to RPWBRA should 

be given to: 

John Townsend, 
128 Grand Drive, SW20 9DZ

Telephone: 07714 705976
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✮

LETTERS
(Letters to the Editor should be sent to: Jilltruman2@gmail.com)

To:	 The Editor
From:	 Garry Hunt
Date:	 27th July 2018

Do you drive an electric vehicle? Have you been struggling for how to earn your next parking 
fine? Merton council has the answer for you! 

Totally insane. Yellow lines were here first! 

To:	 The Editor
From:   	  David Wilson
Date:	 1st August 2018

Hi
I fully agree with John’s comments regarding 
lack of cashier staff in Supermarkets the same 
issue drives me crazy somewhat, if they’re 
quick enough to want to assist you during a 
self-service transaction why can’t that mem-

ber of staff be employed on the cashiers till, 
makes no sense to me either.

Now regarding this farce with Grand Drive, 
I really can’t understand why these works 
couldn’t shut down parts of Grand Drive in 
sections.

I’ve already witnessed one motorist driving 
towards the “actual works” against the one way 
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system, I’ve had a phone conversation with the 
S.G.N Ops Manager last week trying to explain 
to her that the diverted A3 bound traffic headed 
down Hillcross Ave, which for most part is 20mph 
congested with parked vehicles will still have to 
contend with school traffic come September, this 
will just be another nightmare; but, all I received 
was a quite sarcastic response from her, stating 
she’s fully aware of the conditions of the local 
road network and that they’re only complying 
with the Council’s Instructions.

So, I consider myself in Motspur Park unless I 
want to join the traffic nightmare headed for Mor-
den, confined to heading towards Kingston then 
circumnavigating Grand Drive to other areas.

It sounds like Council knows best, and its 
fingers in ears to other’s opinions as usual.

To: 	 The Editor
From:  	 Viv Rowlands, Blakes Terrace
Date:	 6th August 2018

As a long-time supporter of the Association 
my heart sinks a little when comments from 
the Chairman in the Guide tend to enhance 
the often-perceived notion that the Association 
is not reflecting the modern world that we live 
in and the diverse range of views which must 
exist within the area. The August 2018 Guide 
is an interesting example where the Chair-
man’s comments bemoan the loss of local 
banks and the ‘stupid trend in supermarkets 
when you have to scan your own purchases’.  
 
I also regret the loss of local bank offices but I 
also recognise that I contribute to this situation 
by being an avid user of internet banking and, 

as a direct result, rarely visiting the local banks 
except for access to the ATM machines (though 
I also use the local garage and cash point in 
Motspur Park), and the occasional deposit of the 
rare cheque that has been received. I even use 
the internet to pay the Association’s membership 
fees I collect annually! New Malden is currently 
well served for banks, but when the inevitable 
time arrives when these also will be endangered 
the best course for the Association would be to 
lobby for alternative, perhaps cooperative ser-
vices to be provided for those unable or unwilling 
to use the internet. Have there been any positive 
moves the Association has made in Wimbledon 
Village and Morden which could be highlighted? 
(I appreciate New Malden is not in the As-
sociation’s area – but many of the users are.) 
 
On the topic of self-scanning at supermarkets 
a visit to the New Malden branches of Wait-
rose and Tesco will demonstrate that the self-
scanning handsets are very popular. This is of 
course a chicken and egg scenario – would they 
be popular if there were more tills open? Person-
ally, I find the devices very helpful for modest 
size shopping forays, saving me a considerable 
amount of time – does this make me stupid? 
However, whilst the Chairman and I hold differing 
views on this subject this does not seem to be an 
issue that falls within the remit of the Association.  
 
Everybody is welcome to their views of course, 
but I wonder if airing such ‘soap box’ views in 
such a negative manner is helping the Associa-
tion to move forward and generate new mem-
bers. Whilst the delivery of the Guide is positively 
welcomed by those in the area for which I am 
a distributor it is slowly losing members with no 
new households joining over the last few years. 
Perhaps nothing can change that, but an airing 
of solutions rather than problems might help. 
The Association has done, and continues to do 
many excellent things, but as we all know the 

✮
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✮

world is changing, and changing fast. All of us, 
including the Association, needs to reflect this in 
its premier publication if it is to celebrate its 90th 
anniversary with a positive and vibrant future in 
front of it.

[Editor’s Note:  Mr. Rowlands brings up a chal-
lenge in suggesting that the Association should 
perhaps be promoting some sort of co-operative 
approach to the problem.  I really do wonder 
exactly how this might be achieved - and again 
whether it really is necessary.  John Elvidge 
clearly believes something needs to be done, 
and further comments:

“I appreciate that there may be differing views, 
and that these have been expressed in a cour-
teous manner. However, I maintain that it is a 
prime purpose of the Association to complain 
about a gross deterioration in services to local 
residents - and I do not see how we can possibly 
fill the gap. I met another long serving volunteer 
yesterday who was complaining bitterly about 
the closure of the Nat-West in Morden since she 
had to report a fraud on her on-line account. She 
joined a queue in the Wimbledon branch that 
took 1.5 hours to reach the desk as there were 
only the two cashiers on duty and was then told 
that the bank had closed. So, I am not alone or 
out of date in my views! John” 

Any ideas?

To:	 psears@lqgroup.org.uk
Cc;	 Tom Sly
From:	 David Rush
Date:	 25th July 2018

The Meadowsweet Drainage Ditch Grand 
Drive London SW20

I last wrote to you on the 25th of June regarding 
the above ditch. Following my email Tom Sly 
exchanged Emails with Miss Leacock asking 
that the ditch is cleared. I first asked to have the 
ditch cleared before the spring growth made it 
difficult, however nothing has been done and 
as I said before the ditch is in a dire state and 
nothing has been removed.

Although the ditch carries less drainage than 
before the All England Lawn Tennis club diverted 
much of the drainage flow to another outfall, even 
so in the event of sudden heavy rains with the 
ground so dry we could easily experience flash 
flooding and in its present state the ditch would 
not be able to cope

Such an event could cause local flooding, espe-
cially to the cottage nearby. 

My reason for writing at this moment is to put L 
& Q on notice that in the event of my property 
being damaged by such an event then, I shall 
look to L&Q for damage’s. I am passing this letter 
on to others in the area as they also may wish 
to act because of London & Quadrant’s neglect 
in this matter. 

I regret having to write this emailed letter.

To: 	 The Editor
From:	 Michael Marks (RPWBRA Cttee Member)
Date:	 9th August

Keeping up with a changing world

The Chairman’s Comment points out a big 
problem for the area and hopefully will open 
many discussions.

✮
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The staff in high street banks are not used 
enough, customers’ needs are changing, ma-
chines are getting quicker and easier to use. 
Most of us have access to the internet from 
home, work or library. Crime on the internet is 
out there but it is the new home burglary.

Bottom line is the  banks  are  businesses and 
not a public service. They are changing to suit 
the medium to long term customers’ needs. The 
government set up the Giro Bank which was a 
Public Service Bank in the  Post Office. After 
many years and changes the public did not 
use it. I bank using all the online or telephone 
facilities, what service do we need them on the 
high street for?

There was a time when people complained 
that the high street was full of banks, building 
societies and estate agents. These three were 
destroying the neighbourhood. Now that they 
are leaving we say we need them. Supermarkets 
never had enough tills open, so they brought in 
automation, now we want the cashiers back. 

We have all seen the use of online banking 
increasing, together with the cashless society 
we must embrace it if we like it or not. Even 
the homeless must change, see the following 
BBC link
h t t p s : / / w w w. b b c . c o m / n e w s / a z / s t o -
ries-45102437/scanning-homeless-people-
with-smartphones-to-donate-money

The self-scanning in the supermarket is a fore-
runner to the Amazon cashier-less supermarket, 
which has been under trial for approx. 5 years, 
see video on the below link.
https://youtu.be/NrmMk1Myrxc

It is something residents of local areas must be 
aware of, how to make our high street a place 
we want to go. Home workers need to see clients 

or suppliers, they use the local coffee shops and 
restaurants as meeting points.

On line purchasing is convenient but who has 
time to wait for the delivery. Using a local shop 
for collections and returns brings people togeth-
er, Shell - Worple Rd, Mike’s News - Durham Rd, 
Costcutter - Coombe Lane etc. all are collection 
and drop off points. On the way home from the 
station go in to one of these places, pick up the 
internet purchase and buy the few things that 
you missed off your internet shopping delivery, 
everyone gains.

Resident Associations in all areas should be 
in discussion with councils about selectively 
lowering the local shop’s business rates, fewer 
daytime restrictions with lower charges for park-
ing. Increase bicycle locking facilities and helping 
to return people to the high street. The shops 
will become places to go for anything personal 
i.e. a meeting, to eat, haircut, beauty treatment, 
doctors, dentist etc.

The topic of slowly losing members has been 
discussed and I have been looking into it. The 
Guide as a paper version is still read by a lot of 
people and there will always be a place for it. 
At a later date a full online version will become 
more the norm. After speaking to a few people, 
who have received their monthly copy, I was not 
surprised to hear that they did not realise there 
was a local Resident Association behind it.

In this day and age, marketing plays an important 
part in our lives. I am looking at the best ways of 
contacting people living in the area. Compared 
to when the Association was formed a lot more 
households are renting with the view to moving 
on and fewer are owners. Both owners and ten-
ants do have an important part to play in the com-
munity even if it is just a short-term commitment.
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The Residents’ Pavilion
at 129 Grand Drive

A space for private functions, 
meetings and classes

●  Available to hire every day and 
at week-ends until 10pm

●  Price per hour: £13 for 
RPWBRA members, £16 for 
non-members, Regular Hirers 
£12

●  Bookings are for a minimum 
of 2 hours, with half hour 
booking units available 
thereafter

 
Further hire information and booking:
www.rpwbresidents.org.uk/pavilion 
E-mail: pavilionbookings@gmail.com
Tel: 07795 657036

Managed by the
Raynes Park & West Barnes Residents’ Association

✮ ✮ ✮

INVITATION TO JOIN  US
If you have received the Guide
but are not yet a member of the

Association please phone 
Andrew Barwick 8543 0978

who will put you in the picture.

To:	 RP&WBRA
From:	 Veronique, Wimbledon Cancer
	 Friendship Group
	 wcfg@live.co.uk or 07948 767 936  
Date:	 13th August 2018

Re:  Important Notice

The Wimbledon Cancer Friendship Group was 
setup in 2006 by a small group who had had 
cancer and who felt they would have appreciated 
having somewhere to go to speak about and 
share their experiences with people in a similar 
situation. At that time there was no-where in the 
Wimbledon area to go to so, with the help of Mac-
millan, the WCFG was started. Two members of 
the original group, Peter and Veronique, are still 
volunteers. Over the years we have been joined 
by some dedicated and inspiring new volunteers 
who have managed to develop and maintain 
the group. Maria has been Chair for two years 
and stepped down in July and we now need a 
new Chairperson but, unfortunately, none of the 
volunteers is able to take over that role. Having 
done it myself for many years originally, I know 
how time and energy consuming it is.
 
We are very sadly having to face the fact that 
we will probably need to close the group. We 
have speakers booked till the end of the year, 
so we are currently thinking that the Christmas 
party will be our last gathering. We will be very 
sad to wind down something we have been 
so committed to and through  which we have 
met some amazing and inspiring people with 
cancer, had some fascinating talks,  learnt so 
much and  formed  some very special friend-
ships. Our visitor numbers are small and there 
is now more support available and able to offer 
more with the opening of Maggie’s, Pauls, etc., 
as well as access to the internet.  We plan to 
make the Christmas party a celebration of what 
we have achieved and hope to see as many 

of you as possible then. I will act as temporary 
chair till then and welcome any suggestions and 
comments on this situation. In the meantime, I 
hope to see you at the autumn meetings.
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GLAZING REPAIRS
* Misted Sealed Units Replaced * Locks Replaced *
* Window Hinges & Handles * Cat Flaps Fitted *

* Mirrors * Safety Glass * Privacy Film *
* Leaded Lights * Secondary Glazing *

* Boarding Up Service * 28 Years Experience *
* Local Business * Free Estimates Given *

Tel: 020 8543 5656   Mob: 07742 822930
www.1stcallglazing.co.uk

1st Call Glazing, 80 Westway, Raynes Park SW20

Editor’s Blog
Café @ the Place
A new Pop-up Café at Holy Cross 
Church

Holy Cross Church is opening a pop- up 
cafe on October 6th and from then on-
wards it will be held on the first Saturday 
of the month.  The Café will be open from 
10.00am to 12.00pm and will be serving tea, 
coffee, cake and soft drinks. It’s so good to 
meet and chat we hope you will come.  All 
are welcome.  For more details contact Sally 
Pusey,  Parish Administrator 

St. Saviour’s Concert

A reminder about the up-coming concert 
at St Saviour’s Church in Grand Drive 
when Mark Eden and Chris Stell - inter-
nationally recognised as one of the world’s 
leading classical guitar ensembles - will be 
playing works by Johannes Brahms, Mauro 
Giuliani,  Domenico Scarlatti, Francis 
Poulenc, Federico Mompou and Mario 

Castelnuovo-Tedesco.  

The Concert is on Saturday 6th 
October 2018. Reception 7.00 for 
7.30pm. and tickets are available at 
£12 from Wendy Cannon (020 8397 
0805) in advance, or at the door.

Happy Anniversaries 
 
We will be publishing an Anniversary Guide 
to celebrate our 90th Anniversary and as this 
year we also coincide with the 100th anni-
versary of WW1 and the 90th Anniversary of 
Women gaining the vote on the same terms 
as men, we would like to include something 
to celebrate these anniversaries too.

If you have any family stories about either 
of these events – an ancestral suffragette 
or WW1 veteran  - that you would like 
to share with us, we would be delighted 
to include them in the Anniversary Guide.  
Please just send them to me by post or 
email – Ed.



RAYNES  PARK  &  WEST  BARNES  GUIDESeptember 2018 Page 9

WEST BARNES WARD 
Eloise Bailey

c/o Merton Civic Centre
eloise.bailey@merton.gov.uk

Hina Bokhari
c/o Merton Civic Centre

hina.bokhari@merton.gov.uk

Carl Quilliam
c/o Merton Civic Centre

carl.quilliam@merton.gov.uk

RAYNES PARK WARD 
Adam Bush

c/o Merton Civic Centre
020 8545 3396 (Civic Centre)
adam.bush@merton.gov.uk

Omar Bush
c/o Merton Civic Centre

020 8545 3396 (Civic Centre)
omar.bush@merton.gov.uk

Stephen Crowe
1 Southdown Drive, Raynes Park, SW20 8EZ

Mobile: 07931 650424
stephen.crowe@merton.gov.uk

CANNON HILL WARD 
Pauline Cowper

c/o Merton Civic Centre
Mobile: 07811 595559

pauline.cowper@merton.gov.uk

Mark Kenny
15 Meadway, Raynes Park, SW20 9HY

020 8542 4768
mark.kenny@merton.gov.uk

Nick McLean
30 Monkleigh Road, Morden SM4 4EW

020 8542 4768
nick.mclean@merton.gov.uk

LOCAL COUNCILLORSWell done Raynes Park Vale You’re 
on your way!

Raynes Park Vale played an FA Cup game 
on 11th August. The visitors were Lingfield 
FC. This time the spectators easily outnum-
bered the players.

Raynes Park Vale won three-nil no less! – 
£2,250 winnings - only 9 more wins to get 
to Wembley?

Beware of Cold Callers on the tele-
phone or at the door

I am told by one of our active Members that 
he received a telephone call on 20th August 
inviting him to arrange an appointment 
to hear all about the advantages of an 
insulating foam which is applied to the 
underside of roofing slates/tiles.   

The caller suggested it was a new product 
from Canada.  However, my informant states 
that this is not true. This foam insulation 
has been available for years and he has 
had experience in the  use of this type of 
product which, like other insulating foams 
(Styrofoam etc), should be avoided at all 
costs. When fire is applied to such material 
it burns and gives off toxic fumes.  People 
should know this, but already - even in the 
light of the Grenfell disaster - it is being sold 
in this borough.

.  

CLOSING DATE 
for all contributions and 

advertisements is the 10th of the 
month preceding publication. 
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Raynes Park Community 
Forum 14th June 2018
Notes from the Chair’s report

Chair:  Cllr. Hina Bokhari who was
Introduced by Mike Edwards of the 
Raynes Park Association

Thames Water update
Carl Leadbeater and Craig Boorman from 
Thames Water provided an update on 
investigations and actions following flooding 
in the Raynes Park area, particularly in 
Abbots Avenue. The presentation can be 
found at:
https://www.merton.gov.uk/council-and-
local-democracy/community-forums/
raynes-park-community-forum

It was explained that the recent problems 
have been caused by surface water getting 
into the foul water system when the two 
systems should be completely separate. 
The rain water is overwhelming the foul 
water system, otherwise there are no 
problems within the system. Investigations 
are continuing to try and discover where rain 
water is entering the foul water system - a 
complicated issue to resolve they will need 
to cover the Carl Leadbeater agreed to 
provide an update on the investigations at 
a future meeting.

Open Forum
Raynes Park station – the perimeter fence 
behind Starbucks is in a poor state of repair 
as are the support beams under the bridge. 
Tony Edwards explained these issues have 
been raised with Network Rail (NR), but 
they have not been responsive. NR are 
now using the prospect of Crossrail 2 as an 
excuse not to invest in the station. Councillor 
Crowe explained the NR have said there is 
no budget for station improvements, only 
a small budget for addressing health and 

safety issues which is prioritised based on 
risk.

Veolia street sweepers are leaving their 
full green bags by bins, but these are not 
being collected within 24 hours resulting in 
mess from animals getting into the backs. 
Residents are asked to report bags left 
or damaged as fly-tipping on the Council 
website so that colleagues can monitor the 
performance of Veolia
.
Town Centre Developments and Railway 
Station
South side of skew arch: Tony Edwards 
said that the Astroturf installed has survived 
well so the plan is now to add seating. He is 
waiting to hear if funding was available or if 
it might be possible to make seats.

Bins on north side of skew arch: There 
is no update on the bins on the north side 
of the skew arch. 
FOLLOW UP NOTE: The Waste Services 
Team will be carrying out a comprehensive 
review of all the Neighbourhood Recycling 
Sites across the borough this year. The 
review will include consultation with residents 
to each site and other stakeholders. The 
review will start later in the summer.

West  Barnes  Lane  Communi ty 
Infrastructure Levy – ideas were submitted 
for improvements but there is no timescale 
or figures available.

Crossrail 2 – Jerry Cuthbert provided 
an update. The review into the business 
plan is still to be completed so there is no 
movement on the scheme. In the meantime, 
the NR/TfL design team has approached 
local residents’ groups to discuss the future 
of the level crossings on West Barnes Lane. 
With increased train frequency the crossings 
would no longer be viable, so alternative 
options will need to be developed.
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Residents can also contact Crossrail 2 
directly at: http://crossrail2.co.uk/contact/

Planning
Kris Witherington provided an update on 
behalf of Neil Milligan.
All England Club sports fields Grand 
Drive – 18/P1024.
Major application for the new club house, 
car park, second air dome, groundman’s 
maintenance buildings and courts on the 
sports fields off Grand Drive. 15 replies 
received to consultation. Officers are 
awaiting further information from the 
applicant on matters including a bat survey 
with the aim of getting this to late June 
Committee.
557 Kingston Road – Dundonald Church 
– 17/P0763 - proceeding towards finalizing 
the S106 for the new church with flats above 
and then issuing planning permission.
559-589 Kingston Road – Manuplastics 

and land to the west – 16/P1208
Work has commenced on sorting out the 
S106. There is also a second application 
for 103 units (17/P2529) which is now in 
abeyance. The agent has said his client 
will review whether to withdraw the second 
application pending the outcome of work on
the S106. The applicant has decided to 
appeal the second application which, 
following amendment, is the same as 
that which was endorsed by Planning 
Committee. Work is proceeding apace on 
the S106 to avoid the need for the appeal 
to progress.
South side of Wyke Road – 17/P0609 
Construction of three apartment blocks 
(two three storey blocks and one four storey 
block containing 10 x 1-bedroom flats 
(Amended scheme). A report will need to 
be prepared for Committee but given the 
need for some adjustments to design and 
the need to get comments on flood risk it is 

s

Grubby Carpets & Upholstery? 
....Real Specialists In This Industry Are Like Gold Dust! 
Our unique system will make soiled carpets & upholstery look as good as new and even 
some of the grubbiest ones too!

✓Carpet Cleaning 
✓Upholstery Cleaning 
✓Stubborn Stain Removal 
✓Rapid Drying 

www.touch-dry.com

To Book Your FREE Survey Call 0208 542 9082 

Customer Service.Knowledge.Passion
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unlikely that this will be before July.
40A Lambton Road - 17/P2023 - 3 
dwellings on a backland site – reduced from 
4 – considerable local interest –refused by 
Committee in April.
3/3A Orchard Lane - 17/P3256 – 5 
dwellings on backland site – approved 
but nothing in the form of discharge of 
conditions since then. No change.
61 Grand Drive – 17/P2016 – 3 dwellings – 
amended plans received - not a committee 
case.
80-86 Bushey Road - 16/P1317 Major 
retail/food and drink development. Most 
unoccupied buildings now demolished. 
Unclear as to how the approved scheme 
might progress for the time being as 
occupied buildings like Pets at Home remain 
and the scheme would need to somehow 
work around these.

Councillor Bokhari invited the meeting to 
hold a moments silence in remembrance 
of those who died in the Grenfell tragedy 
in June 2017. After this the meeting was 
closed.

Dates of future meetings: 
All at 7.15pm in the Library Hall
Tuesday 18 September 2018
Thursday 6 December 2018
Tuesday 26 March

Membership Enquiries to 
Andrew Barwick (8543 0978) andrew@thebarwicks.com 

The annual subscription of £3 includes a free monthly copy of "the 
Guide" either hand delivered by one of our volunteers 

or via email if out of area.

Raynes Park High School 
partners with Wimbledon 

Hockey Club for new 
AstroTurf hockey pitch 

for training purposes and 
international hockey games
Raynes Park High School, Bushey Road, 
has partnered with Wimbledon Hockey 
Club for the construction of a new £450,000 
AstroTurf hockey pitch. This new pitch will 
not only be used for school matches, but 
also elite hockey games and will enable 
the club to expand participation for young 
people. Construction will take place during 
the school holidays with the new pitch due to 
open in time for the school’s Open Evening 
on Thursday 27thSeptember. Wimbledon 
Hockey Club will be funding the new pitch 
and paying for its maintenance.

Forging partnerships with the local 
community
 
Kirsten Heard, Headteacher, Raynes Park 
High School, says “We are delighted to be 
partnering with Wimbledon Hockey Club on 
this joint BECSLink Community school to 
forge partnerships with the local community. 
It will put the school on the map as a 
community school and garner interest in 
hockey.”

Paul Knowles, Head of Junior Hockey at 
Wimbledon, says “Most importantly, this 
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partnership secures the club’s long-term 
future use of a world class pitch.  With 20 
international players and 10 Olympians, 
this is a much-needed facility for our elite 
players as well as our wider membership.  
The extended hours of use all year round 
will also provide the base for expanding 
our junior programme and enable the club 
to inspire more local children to take part in 
the sport we love.  Raynes Park High School 
have been a pleasure to work with and we 
look forward to supporting them in their 
hockey playing journey in the years ahead.”

From left to right: Crista Cullen, MBE, Olympic 
gold medal field hockey player; student Ashton 
Keddo, Raynes Park High School; Paul Knowles, 
Wimbledon Hockey Club; Raquel Spinala, 
student Raynes Park High School and Kirsten 
Heard, Headteacher, Raynes Park High School

Crista Cullen, MBE, Olympic gold medal 
field hockey player and a member of the 
Wimbledon Hockey Club, says “As part of 
the women’s Great Britain squad at the Rio 
Olympics, we agreed that our team’s aim 
was to inspire the next generation.  There-
fore, I’m proud that the newly developed 
pitch will not only provide a much-needed 
world-class surface but will also be a venue 

to inspire local boys and girls to enjoy sport 
supported by our team of international play-
ers and coaches from Wimbledon.”

The club has been supporting the school 
in providing inspirational coaches and 
players to attend school events. This will 
increase next year with coaching being of-
fered to children at the school with the aim 
of supporting Raynes Park High School’s 
students developing a long-term love of the 
sport. To kick start this journey, the club is 
donating new hockey sticks to the school. 
The school pitch will also provide a new 
venue to expand the Wimbledon Hockey 
Club’s schools outreach programme. 
The pitch will predominantly be used for 
hockey, although it can also be used for 
other sports such as football using tempo-
rary football marks which can be brushed 
off. Construction will take place over the 
school holiday with the new pitch due to 
open in time for the school’s open evening 
on 27th September.

About Raynes Park High School
Raynes Park High School is a co-edu-
cational comprehensive school which 
educates around 1,000 pupils, aged 11 to 
19.  It became the first state school to be 
an accredited Tim Henman Foundation 
BECSLink Community in March this year. 
The school is working alongside national 
and local Merton businesses, education 
charities, and sports and arts organisations 
to provide outstanding resources and 
learning opportunities for young people. 
This offers students and teachers not only 
from the school, but also other local schools 
the opportunity to develop new skills and 
interests. www.raynespark.merton.sch.uk

About Wimbledon Hockey Club
Wimbledon Hockey Club, founded in 1883, 
is one of the world’s oldest hockey clubs. 
It is a section of the multi-sport Wimbledon 
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Club.   Wimbledon are one of the largest 
and most successful hockey clubs in the 
country with both the men’s and women’s 
teams fielding multiple current Great 
Britain internationals.   The club has also 
recently started working more widely in the 
community with a schools’ outreach project, 
which to-date has bought hockey to 2,000 
local Merton state school children. 
http://www.thewimbledonclub.co.uk/hockey

News from the Friends of 
West Barnes Library  
(next to Motspur Park Station)

New Events
Tiny Shakers
Movement and music for children aged 
0-4 years. Every Monday starting from 
10th September 10am -10.30am 
Child £3 – family/childminder £5
No booking required.

Summer Reading Challenge July 7th – 
8th September
This year’s theme is Mischief Makers, 
with characters from the Beano Children 
are invited to come along to the library 
and sign up. 

Friends of West Barnes Library
Photography Competition entry view-
ings 10.30-7pm, Monday September 10th

All day event to view the competition pho-
tographs. Free refreshments provided
Winners to be announced 

Local History Talk
Tuesday September 18th 10.30-12pm
Reminiscences of Old Merton – talk by 
Sarah Gould. Free refreshments provided
No need to book.

World’s Biggest Coffee Morning 10am-
12pm Friday September 28th

Help us celebrate this great event, ev-
eryone is welcome!  Free coffee, tea and 
cakes – no need to book

Friends of West Barnes Library Sum-
mer Fair Saturday September 29th. 
From 2.00-4.00pm
Come and join us for a fun-packed day, 
with Stalls, games and refreshments.
Photographic competition results will be 
announced.
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We are pleased to invite you all to an

AFTERNOON SOCIAL EVENT
on

Saturday 29th September 2018

Between 3.30pm and 5.30pm

Members of the Committee and the Pavilion Management Group will be on 
hand to show you our “headquarters”, answer any questions you may have 

for us and generally treat you to an array of light refreshments.

This is a free drop-in session,  and we would be delighted to meet as many 
local people as possible.

No need to RSVP, just keep a note of the date and come along!

Please note, due to circumstances beyond our control, the Open Meeting 
scheduled for the evening of 11th September has been cancelled.

WHY not join the Residents’ Association?
Subscription costs £3.00 per annum and includes a free copy 

of The Guide delivered to your home each month.
Contact your local volunteer Road Steward - see inside back cover 

for details or our volunteer 
Distribution Manager Andrew Barwick Tel: 8543 0978.
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DO JOIN US FOR…
Raynes Park and West Barnes Residents’ 

Association 90th Anniversary Dinner

Thursday 8th November 2018

 Taste Restaurant
 Merton College

London Road Morden SM4 5QX
 

7.00pm for 7.30pm

Starter
Roast pumpkin velouté, toasted pumpkin seeds and chilli (v)

or
Smoked haddock ravioli, soft poached egg, parsley sauce, pancetta crumb

Main
Sautéed chicken, dauphinoise potatoes, spinach, sauce forestiere

or
Caramelised onion risotto, rocket, balsamic glaze, shallot rings (v)

Dessert
Bread and butter pudding, vanilla custard

or
Shortbread Mille feuille, seasonal fruit and vanilla cream, fruit coulis

Freshly brewed tea and coffee

Please make your server aware of any allergies or dietary requirements Information 
about allergens in our dishes is kept onsite and is available on request

​
Cost per person including a drink on arrival will be £25

Please contact Jill on 020 8879 3525, jilltruman2@gmail.com
or

Clare on 020 8947 4693, claretownsend@virginmedia.com  if you wish to 
reserve places
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Sometimes when the news 
is somewhat depressing we 
need something to make us 
laugh….

BRITISH HUMOUR 
IS DIFFERENT

These are classified ads, 
which were placed in 
U.K. Newspapers: 
 

FREE YORKSHIRE TERRIER. 
8 years old, hateful little bastard. 
Bites! 
 
FREE PUPPIES 
1/2 Cocker Spaniel, 1/2 sneaky 
neighbor’s dog. 
 
FREE PUPPIES. 
Mother is a Kennel Club registered 
German Shepherd. 
Father is a Super Dog, able to 
leap tall fences in a single bound.

COWS, CALVES: NEVER BRED. 
Also 1 gay bull for sale. 
 
JOINING NUDIST COLONY! 
Must sell washer and dryer £100. 
 
WEDDING DRESS FOR SALE 
Worn once by mistake. 
Call Stephanie. 
 
**** And the WINNER is... **** 
 

FOR SALE BY OWNER. 
Complete set of Encyclopedia 
Britannica, 45 volumes. 
Excellent condition, £200 or 
best offer. No longer needed, got 
married, wife knows everything.  

	
Statement of the Century 
a thought from the Greatest 
Living Scottish Thinker-- Billy 
Connolly.  
 

“If women are so bloody perfect 
at multitasking, how come they 
can’t have a headache and sex at 
the same time?”

	

Children Are Quick ….
TEACHER: Why are you late? 
STUDENT: Class started before 
I got here! 
 
TEACHER: John, why are you 
doing your math multiplication 
on the floor?  
JOHN: You told me to do it 
without using tables.  
 
TEACHER: Glenn, how do you 
spell ‘crocodile?’  
GLENN: K-R-O-K-O-D-I-A-L’  
TEACHER: No, that’s wrong  
GLENN: Maybe it is wrong, but 
you asked me how I spell it.  
(I Love this child).  
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14-26 Natural Health 

361 West Barnes Lane, Motspur Park KT3 6JF 
 
 

 

Lesley Reid 
Reflexology/Hypnotherapy 

07879 440 761 
lesley@14-26.co.uk 

Dr Sharon O’Driscoll 
Counselling Psychologist 

07703 299 177 
stodriscoll@btinternet.com 

Gillian Hibbert 
Personal Counsellor 

07494 225 796 
cwtchcounselling@gmail.com 

 

Sue Ip 
Holistic Massage Therapist 

07923 053 727 
weikeitreatments@hotmail.com 

TEACHER: Donald, what is the 
chemical formula for water?  
DONALD: H I J K L M N O.  
TEACHER: What are you 
talking about?  
DONALD: Yesterday you said 
it’s H to O.

TEACHER: Winnie, name one 
important thing we have today 
that we didn’t have ten years 
ago.  
WINNIE: Me!  
 
TEACHER: Glen, why do you 
always get so dirty?  
GLEN: Well, I’m a lot closer to 
the ground than you are. 
 
TEACHER: Millie, give me a 
sentence starting with ‘ I. 
MILLIE: I is...  
TEACHER: No, Millie, always 
say, ‘I am.’ 
MILLIE: All right, ‘I am the 

ninth letter of the alphabet.’  

TEACHER: George Washington 
not only chopped down his 
father’s cherry tree, but also 
admitted it.  
Now, Louie, do you know why 
his father didn’t punish him?  
LOUIS: Because George still 
had the axe in his hand… 
 
TEACHER: Now, Simon, tell 
me frankly, do you say prayers 
before eating?  
SIMON: No sir, I don’t have to, 
my Mom is a good cook.  
 
TEACHER: Clyde, your 
composition on ‘My Dog’ is the 
same as your brother’s. Did 
you copy his?  
CLYDE: No, sir. It’s the same 
dog.  
 (I want to adopt this kid!!!)  
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TEACHER: Harold, what do 
you call a person who keeps 
on talking when people are no 
longer interested?  
HAROLD: A teacher 

Sent in by Dr. Garry Hunt 
October
Tuesday 9th - Committee  8.00pm  Pavilion
90th Anniversary Dinner TBC

November
Tuesday 13th - Committee  8.00pm Pavilion

December 
Saturday 15th - Volunteers' Party  7.15pm Pavilion

RAYNES PARK FORUM
September  Tuesday 18th - 7.15pm  Library Hall
December   Thursday 6th - 7.15pm  Library Hall

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE AND 

OPEN MEETINGS

GUIDES BY POST
If you live outside of the Association’s 

catchment area, or have a friend or relative 
that wishes to receive each copy of The Guide, 

postal subscriptions are available for £9.00 
(including postage) per year.

Please send a £9.00 cheque, made payable 
to RP&WBRA, together with the name and 

address of the recipient to:

Andrew Barwick, 
114 Grand Drive, London SW20 9DZ

✮ ✮ ✮
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Coming up at Raynes 
Park Library

What’s on?
To reserve a place where required, talk 
to staff, call 020 8274 5718 or email: 
raynespark.library@merton.gov.uk.

ACTION ON HEARING LOSS …
Are coming to Raynes Park Library to 
keep you informed and connected about 
hearing loss, deafness and tinnitus. Come 
to our free information event to find out 
about:

●  the support you are entitled to

●  equipment to help you hear better

●  different ways to tackle your tinnitus

●  helpful communication tips

FREE HEARING CHECKS ALSO 
AVAILABLE:
Tuesday 18th September (11am-
2pm), and Tuesday 16th  October 
(11.00am-2.00pm)

SUMMER READING 
CHALLENGE 2018 - 
Saturday 7th July to Saturday 8th  
September
Children are encouraged to read six or 
more library books of their choice during 
the summer holidays with collectable 
incentives and rewards, a chance to enter 

our prize draw, plus a certificate and 
medal for every child who completes the 
challenge.

Arty Social, 21st and 28th Sep-
tember 5th, 12th and 19th Oc-
tober. All events are on Fridays 
2 – 3pm (Term-time only)

Join our FREE friendly art club led by 
students from Kings College School.

Beginners are very welcome.
Get creative, learn new techniques and 
share ideas. Drawing, still life, painting, 
sculpture and more!

Drop-In Police Surgery 
Monday 10th September (10am-11am), 
Monday 15th October (10am-11am). 
Come and discuss issues that matter to 
you in your community

Raynes Park 
Townswomen’s 

(Afternoon) Guild
Making women’s lives 

better since 1929
 
We were pleased to welcome Heidi 
Gomes to our July meeting representing 
a truly locally founded charity initiated 
by a lady living in Merton Park following 
a trip to holiday in Kenya when she saw 
the enormous slum in Nairobi.  Kibera 
is the largest slum in Africa with an esti-
mated population of 1.2 million, living in 
an area of 2.5 square kilometres.  Three 
quarters of the population are estimated 
to be under 18.
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KING GEORGE FIELD 
INDOOR BOWLS CLUB

Learn to Bowl - Free Coaching
All Ages & Abilities Welcome

Bar - Restaurant - Social Events
Large Car Park

FUNCTION ROOM FOR ALL 
OCCASIONS

Jubilee Way, Chessington, KT9 1TR
Tel: 020 8397 7025

www.kgfindoorbowlsclub.co.uk

Margaret Sinclair 
MSc., DCH, DHP, HPD, MNCH, MNSHP, 

SQHP, CNHC Reg. 

Clinical Hypnotherapist 

Raynes Park, London SW20 

www.hypnotherapy-southwestlondon.co.uk 

Hypnotherapy can help with many issues, 
such as: 

 Stop Smoking 

 Confidence and self esteem 

 Anxiety and stress 

 Fears and phobias 

 Habits 

And much more 

For further details phone: 020 8395 6766 
e-mail:  Margaret-hypnotherapy@live.co.uk 

 Heidi’s talk was entitled ‘World of the 
Lunchbowl Network’.   It was set up 
initially to provide a meal for orphaned 
children living in extreme poverty.   It 
only takes 33p to provide food for a 
child for a day!
 
Building on the success of the meals 
programme Lunchbowl funds Kinder-
gaten within Kibera each educating 
65 Lunchbowl children aged 4 – 6.  
(Teachers from Coombe Hill Junior 
School were involved in teaching the 
Kindergarten staff).  Medical treatment 
and immunisation programmes are also 
provided for lunchbowl children.  At the 
weekend there is also a rugby club run 
by a Baptist Church Pastor which helps 
the boys from the slum learn discipline 
and respect for one another.
 
The Lunchbox Network is operated 
completely on a voluntary basis, so they 
are proud that, consequently, with ev-
ery £1 donated to Lunchbowl 92p goes 
directly to benefit the children in Kibera.
 
Our thanks to local Residents who sup-
ported our trip to Worthing (despite diffi-
culties with pickups in Grand Drive area) 
and our hostess and assistant for the 
very successful summer Garden Party.
 
In  September  2018 the monthly 
meeting will be on Thursday, 20th at 1.30 
for 1.45 at St Saviour’s Church Hall.  A 
speaker – Miss A Hoyland – will give us 
a talk entitled ‘Never judge a book by 
its cover’.   Do join us.
 
Dorothy Raymond, 
Tel: 020 8395 9489
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Police Contact Details
(Available 24 hours a day)

Emergency: 999
Non-Emergency: 101

Local Safer 
Neighbourhood Teams 
(For direct contact with the team 

but lines not monitored 24hrs a day)

West Barnes: 020 8721 2454
westbarnes.@met.pnn.police.uk
You can now follow us on 
TWITTER @MPSWestBarnes

Cannon Hill: 020 8721 2455
cannonhill.@met.pnn.police.uk
You can now follow us on 
TWITTER @MPSCannonHill

Lower Morden: 020 8721 2456
lowermorden.@met.pnn.police.uk
You can now follow us on 
TWITTER @MPSLowerMorden

Raynes Park: 020 8721 2459
raynespark.@met.pnn.police.uk
You can now follow us on 
TWITTER @MPSRaynesPark

Total Policing is the Met’s commitment to 
be on the streets and in your communities 
to catch offenders, prevent crime and 
support victims. We are here for London, 
working with you to make our capital safer.

Want an Ad?
for details 

Dick Coleman
020 8949 7593

Raynes Park Residents’ Association

PAVILION SOCIAL CLUB
The Pavilion Social Club is a social and 
activity club for residents in the area. 
The club was established in March 2014 
and has been very successful, growing 
steadily in numbers.   We hold weekly get-
togethers for men and women.  Our club 
offers an exciting programme of activities 
including occasional guest speakers, 
theatre trips, lunches and visits to places 
of interest in both London and the South 
East but our main focus is on developing 
and encouraging social links and also on 
enjoying friendships new and old.  You 
will always receive a warm welcome!

INTERESTED?
Do join us on Thursday afternoons at
THE PAVILION, 129 GRAND DRIVE, 

RAYNES PARK
(The old Raynes Park Residents’ 

Tennis Club)
from 2.00 to 4.00 p.m.

There is an annual membership fee of 
£5 and a weekly subscription of £2

to cover costs.

EVERYONE WELCOME! 
Light refreshments are available with 

thanks to Waitrose - Raynes Park, 
and local residents for their generous 

donations through the Community 
Matters scheme

For more information
please do not hesitate to contact 
  Jill Truman on 020 8879 3525

or Andrea Hannan on 020 8540 0164
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Abandoned vehicles - 020 8274 4902
Adult & community education - 020 8543 9292
Allotments - 020 8545 3665
Area Forums (RP&WB) - 020 8545 4400
chrislarkman@gmail.com
Benefits service - 020 8545 4179
Blue badges - 020 8545 4661
Building control services - 020 8545 3145
Bulky household waste collection 
service - 020 8274 4902
Cemeteries - 020 8545 3666
Citizens advice bureau - 0844 243 8430
Consultation and Community 
Engagement Team - 0208 545 3896
www.merton.gov.uk/community.living/
communityforums.htm

Useful Numbers
Below is a list of telephone numbers for 
Council services. If a service is not listed 
here which you would like information 
on, please call the main reception 
number on 020 8274 4901 and staff will 
be happy to help.

Family Information Advice and 
Guidance Team - 020 8274 5830
Council tax and finance - 020 8274 4904
Council tax benefit - 020 8274 4903
Education welfare service - 020 8545 4021
Fly posting/Fly tipping - 020 8274 4902
Footpaths - 020 8545 3700
Freedom passes - 020 8545 4901
Garden waste - 020 8274 4902
Housing benefit - 020 8274 4903
Local Police Stations - 101
(for Non-emergency matters in all Metropolitan Districts)
Merton Adult Access Team - 020 8545 4430
Noise - 020 8545 3025
Pest Control Advice - 020 8545 3022
Road cleaning - 020 8274 4902
Road safety - 020 8545 3205
Road safety - 020 8545 3205
Rubbish & recycling - 020 8274 4902
School admissions - 020 8274 4906
Stray animals - 020 8274 4902 
        evenings - 08444 996063
Street lighting - 020 8545 3220
Tree preservation - 020 8545 3815

SMALL ADS EXTRA

ANDY'S PLUMBING & HEATING SERVICES. Includes: 
kitchen & bathroom installation, central heating 
systems, plumbing & tiling. Ring 07973 733649, 
020 8393 0180. Email: andyreeve.plumber@
virginmedia.com, www.andyreeve.webs.com.

ELECTRICIAN:  SW20 BASED DOMESTIC 
ELECTRICAL SERVICES. Fault finding, repairs. 
Fuse board upgrades, full/partial rewire, extra 
sockets/lights. Free estimates. References avail. 
NICEIC/Part P registered. All work guaranteed. 
Darren 07710 763841 contact@flying-spark.com

HAD CAREER BREAK? LACKING CONFIDENCE? 
Expert Help and Advice. One To One Coaching. 
Free Consultation. Call Anna on 07817 022 734 or 
visit website naturallyexcelcoaching.co.uk

ORIGINAL BLAY SIX PANEL DOORS. Three 30 inch 
and one 28 inch (bathroom) doors, all with original 
metal knobs and finger panels, working locks with 
keys. Good condition. £25 each ONO [Three slightly 
later doors also available - glazed, four panel]. 
Mike Park, 07775 713511 or mikeparkbooks@
virginmedia.com

REFLEXOLOGIST. Approx. 1 hour of deep pressure 
foot treatment. Feedback from clients inc: 
reduced stress & stress related ailments, general 
sense of well-being, improved sleep & overall 
feeling of relaxation. Used in many hospitals. 
REGISTERED MEMBER OF THE ASSOCIATION 
OF REFLEXOLOGISTS. Mrs Anna Gay, M.A.R. 
Cannon Close.  TELEPHONE: 020 8540 3824.

HOLISTIC & SPORT INJURY MASSAGE THERAPIST 
(ITEC Qualified 10+years) offering  ½ hour or 1 hour 
treatments for general well-being, stress or more 
specific problems and injuries. Mrs Suki Burne, 
Parkway, 020 8540 4422.
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SMALL ADS
£1.00 per line or part line. Minimum charge £6.00. Send money with your ad to Dick Coleman, Advertising Manager, 
308 West Barnes Lane, New Malden KT3 6NB (cheques payable to RP&WBRA). Or for further details, contact 
Dick Coleman on 020 8949 7593, advertising@rpwbresidents.org.uk or www.rpwbresidents.org.uk/advertising

CURTAINS, SOFT FURNISHINGS, TRACKS & 
POLES MADE TO MEASURE BY ELEGANT 
CURTAINS, made from your own fabric or from 
our large selection of fabric. All types of tracks & 
poles supplied and fitted. For a free estimate call 
Linda Jordan on 020 8337 7145 or 07957 177164 
or email: elegant_98@hotmail.com.

HELLINGS BROS. ROOFING SPECIALISTS  Friendly 
family established locallysince 1961. No job too small. 
Special rates for OAPs. Free quotations. All new work 
guaranteed. FREEPHONE 0808 047 6634; mob: 
07803 143145. Email  hellingsbrothers@gmail.com

COOMBE DECORATING AND MAINTENANCE 
SERVICE.  For all external and internal property 
repairs, renovations, decorations etc. All minor 
building work and odd jobs welcomed. Over 30 
years EXPERIENCE, EXCELLENT RATES! Free 
quotes Tel: 020 8946 5616  Mob: 07941 289 861. 

FAULTY GUTTERS AND LEAKING DOWNPIPES 
REMOVED. Renewed in modern black UPVC 
materials by experts. All new works are fully 
guaranteed for 1 year. Please call 07900 977613.

CARPENTRY, PAINTING & DECORATING. For all 
your interior requirements call Martin Black on 020 
8946 8176 for a free estimate.

WIMBLEDON PLUMBING & MAINTENANCE. Toilets 
Basins, Baths and Showers. Faulty Radiators removed, 
new ones installed. CH System maintenance. 
Experienced Qualified Plumbers. Call Mark 07900 
977613. Email: mboardman2000@hotmail.com

YOGA IN VERY SMALL GROUPS. Reduce stress, 
anxiety, aches and pains. REFLEXOLOGY WITH 
POLARITY THERAPY – special offer, first 1 
hour treatment £10. Amazingly relaxing. Centre 
of Sutton. Christina Langley, 020 8661 0455, 
email willowtreeyoga@hotmail.co.uk. 26 years 
experience.

LOCAL ELECTRICIANS.  AS Electrical SW20 / SM4 
based. Stroma certified & Part P registered. All 
domestic/commercial work considered. All work 
undertaken to a high standard. Punctual and 
polite, competitive prices. 07955 134030 / 07915 
071747 / infoASlondon@gmail.com.

Any advertising that may appear in 
The Guide does not imply in any way 
an endorsement of the advertiser’s 
products or services by the Residents’ 
Association.

PROFESSIONAL SOFT LANDSCAPER, AND 
HORTICULTURAL GARDENER. All aspects of 
soft landscaping undertaken. From designing 
and creating beautiful flower beds. New lawns, 
or rejuvenating existing ones. Ornamental walls, 
raised beds, and fencing. My aim is to provide a 
high standard of finish. Fully insured. Please contact 
Edward on 020 8543 9893 / 07752 309125. Email: 
edreilly0000@gmail.com

GRAHAM JEWSON LANDSCAPE DESIGN & 
GARDEN MAINTENANCE  Regular garden 
maintenance, one off clearance and tidy ups, 
planting, pruning and new lawns laid. Full landscape 
design and build service. For further information 
please contact Graham 07870 125 416, email 
jewsongardens@gmail.com

AJM FENCING.  Fencing - new and repairs. Garden 
maintenance/landscaping. All work undertaken. Call 
for free estimate. No job too small. 020 8715 8326 
Mob: 07794 265533. ajmfencing@outlook.com.

PAINTING & DECORATING 30 years experience, 
quality work, fully insured, CRB Police checked. 
References available. Old fashioned courtesy. 
Free estimates. M. Fry 020 8337 9921. Mob: 
07843 625870.

ARTISAN BATHROOMS & KITCHENS.  Skilled and 
experienced craftsman, free quotations at times 
to suit you, full public liability insurance. Full 
plumbing, all tiling walls and floors, plastering, 
painting & decorating, wooden flooring, carpentry, 
new ceilings and coving. References available. 
Please call Jon on 07989 846 316.

MOTSPUR PARK GARDEN SERVICES. The Guide’s 
first ever garden service is back! Established 
1988. Lawn & Hedge cutting, Fencing, Decking, 
Driveways, Jetwashing. 020 8224 1119 or 07890 
582 460. Any Enquiries Welcome.
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Hon. Legal Adviser: Hatice Mustafa, Pearson Hards, 2 Kingston Road, New Malden

AREA CO-ORDINATORS AND ROAD STEWARDS

 Chairman:
Secretary & Editor:

Treasurer:
 Advertising Manager:
Distribution Manager:

Webmaster:
Minutes Secretary:

Co-opted:

Residents Pavilion 
Management Group:

John Elvidge, 72 Parkway (8542 2975)
Jill Truman, 32 Beverley Ave SW20 0RL (8879 3525, jilltruman2@gmail.com) 
John Townsend, 128 Grand Drive (07714705976(m) townsendj@blueyonder.co.uk)
Dick Coleman (8949 7593), dickcoleman@btinternet.com
Andrew Barwick, (8543 0978)
Charles Briscoe-Smith, charles@servology.co.uk
Clare Townsend, (07910 044195, claretownsend@virginmedia.com)
Jerry Cuthbert (8540 4312), David Freeman, (8542 7955), 
Michael Marks (8540 2860)

Chair: Jerry Cuthbert
Members: David Freeman, John Townsend, Linda Fitch, Moira Deveson, 
Howard Phillips, Tina & Chris Lorimer.

Bushey Road Area
ANDREW BARWICK, 114 Grand Drive (8543 0978)
SUE BISHOP, 9 Linkway (8395 6095)
MALCOLM HUNT, 32 Grand Drive (8543 1043)
IRENE JACKSON, 17 Bradbury Court (8544 0503)
VAL LOWE, 52 Fairway (8542 8455) 
CHRIS QUINBY, 39 Firstway (8542 5413)
ALAN THORNTON, 16a Blenheim Road (8540 3595)

Cannon Hill Lane Area
JEAN TIPLER, 286 Cannon Hill Lane, (8544 1597)

Claremont Avenue Area
JOHN READ, 25 Rookwood Ave. (07909 754299)
Mrs. JAYNE BOULDEN, 90 Consfield Ave. (8949 1049) 
Mr. MICHAEL BOWERS, 24a Claremont Ave. (8715 2487)
JOHN NICHOLSON, 18 Errol Gardens (8949 1970)
MARJORIE REYNOLDS, 105 Consfield Ave. (8942 6717) 
Mrs. DOT RICHARDSON, 29 Stanley Ave. (8942 0834) 
Mr. VIV ROWLANDS, 4 Blakes Terrace (8395 9106)

Coombe Lane Area
ADAM FIELDS, 69 Camberley Ave. (07794 780970)
Mrs. GHAZALA ANWAR, 3 Coombe Gardens (8944 7146)
NICKY BOSE, 178 Coombe Lane (8947 3649)
VIRGINIA FEATHERSTON, 85 Stanton Rd. (8946 3457)
MATT FLYNN, 19 Taunton Ave (07904 431472)
MOIRA GRANT, 48 Camberley Ave (07971 064862) 
REBECCA GREGG, 3 Perth Close (8949 5901)
KRYSTYNA HOLLAND, 15 Westcoombe Ave (8946 7070)
DIANE SMITH, 2 Somerset Avenue (8946 4054)

Elm Walk Area
TOM DEVESON, 7 Parkway (7274 5599)
Mr. CLIFF BOTTOMLEY, 11 Woodlands (8542 4966)
TERRY COWARD, 46 Elm Walk (07488 278301)
ALISON EASTON, 6 Elm Close (8543 7372) 
PETER HUDSON, 86 Elm Walk (8395 9638)
HOWARD PHILIPS, 145 Grand Drive (8542 5106)
RICHARD, VICKY ROBINSON, 54 Southway (8540 4678)
JOHN ROSE, 21 Elm Walk (07740 489224)

Mrs. YVONNE SHARP, 88 Elm Walk (8395 6122)
GILL WOOD, 17 Oakway (8540 1399)

Heath Drive Area
ANNE-MARIE GERAGHTY,  (07957 144071)
DAWN BORDBAR, 7 Berrylands, (07753 620714)
CATHERINE/GORDON CLIFTON, 58 Meadow Close (8540 1174)
JOHN ELVIDGE, 72 Parkway (8542 2975)
CAROL HICKS, 16 Heath Drive (07951 951452)
DONNA HILTON, 15 Cannon Close
Mrs. SHEILA MAY, 28 Parkway (8542 1451)

Seaforth Area
DICK COLEMAN, 308 West Barnes Lane (8949 7593)
BILL EUSTACE, 22 Adela Ave. (8949 4139)
DIANE JONES, 199 West Barnes Lane (8942 9681)
MICHAEL KNOWLES, 50 Phyllis Ave.  
BRENDA PICKFORD, 107 Marina Avenue (8942 0762)
HILARY PEREIRA, 13 Seaforth Ave, (8942 1721)
FUMINO SHAILER, 84 Phyllis Ave. (8715 1761)

West Barnes Estate Area
PETER STYLES, 6 Bodnant Gardens (8241 8552)

Westway Area
ANN BRISCOE-SMITH, 150 Westway (8542 0505)
HELEN EDWARDS, 157 Westway (8395 9512) 
ARTHUR HOLDEN, 137 Westway (8540 7764)
Mrs. CHRIS HOLLINGSHEAD, 5 Westway Close 
CAROLYN LONGBOTTOM, 163 Westway (8542 7498)
Mrs. SUE PAINTER, 50 Westway (8540 3049)
JENNIFER PETTIFORD, 33 Westway (07912 313548)
CHRISTINE ROWE, 53 Greenway

Guides by post service
GEORGE HOLDER, 131 Grand Drive  SW20 9LY (8542 5716)

eGuides by email service
DICK COLEMAN, eguide@rpwbresidents.org.uk (8949 7593)

THE COMMITTEE
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